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The recent decisions, such as the cancellation of AIDEA leases, resonate as a shared concern for Kaktovik. Our 

unified endorsement for HR6285 signifies our collective plea for legislative measures that ensure stability, 

economic growth, and job opportunities for our community. The funds allocated for essential services are a 

cornerstone in preventing the deterioration of living conditions into third-world status. They form the 

backbone of our community's resilience against diseases, economic challenges, and social disparities, ensuring 

that individuals have access to the basic necessities required for a dignified and healthy life. It's important to 

understand how these funds significantly contribute to maintaining and improving our overall well-being. 

Our community requires substantial financial support for the development and maintenance of crucial 

infrastructure such as sanitation facilities that include sewage systems, waste disposal, and clean water 

supplies. Infrastructure funding derived from development is vital for the support of our Community Winter 

Access Trail (CWAT), connecting our community to traditional hunting and gathering grounds. These funds also 

address the high cost of freight, a significant obstacle to housing development. This investment is critical for 

economic development, preventing land locking, and ensuring accessibility not only by air but also by land and 

sea. 

In the realm of education, urgent attention is required for the replacement of essential facilities, such as our 

gymnasium that we lost in a fire. Providing a secure space for our children to play and engage in sports 

activities is crucial for fostering a healthy environment for health and wellbeing. These facilities not only offer 

safety but also eliminate the need for our children to practice sports in challenging conditions away from 

potential dangers, such as polar bears. 

Moreover, there is a pressing need for development to help us create and sustain local businesses, supporting 

community development and fostering self-determination. This financial support will play a pivotal role in 

promoting economic growth and stability within our community. 

In conclusion, we respectfully urge the Subcommittee to consider the perspective shared by the Native Village 

of Kaktovik, the City of Kaktovik, and the Kaktovik liiupiat Corporation in endorsing HR6285. 

Thank you for your attention to this critical issue for our community and your focus on addressing the matter 

through your committee. We trust that you will consider the unique challenges faced by Kaktovik in shaping 

the future of legislation concerning Alaska's Right to Produce. 

Quyanaq (Thank you), 

Charles C. Lampe, President 
Kaktovik liiupiat Corporation 

�£ 
City of Kaktovik 

cc: Representative Mary Peltola 

Senator Lisa Murkowski 

Senator Dan Sullivan 

Native Village of Kaktovik 




